

July 14,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for July 14,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster)and Mike D Erwin (Utility Supervisor). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent).
       1.APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 6.23.22 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to        the minutes of the June 23,2022, meeting. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes,                     seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Bob Betzold. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent). 

       3.    STAFF REPORTS
       Roadmaster- Road Master report was given by Eric Heil: Crew performed the following work: 7 days getting         roads ready for tar and chipping operations, 6 days tar and chipping, installed four crossover pipes, graded dirt        roads until grader suffered transmission issue, 2 days sealing road cracks, 14 days of mowing roads, spreading         dust on the tar and chip roads. 

      Utility Supervisor – Mike D Erwin explained that water usage is high due to the extended period of dry                  weather and plants are working at capacity to keep up, is limiting water sales/hauling, spent some time doing           leak detection, worked on maintenance issues at water plants, painting fire hydrants, will be repairing fire                 hydrant at Seneca VFD the following week, has spoken to a few contractors about new homes, obtaining prices       on new impellers for Ranch St lift station at the suggestion of EADS engineers, employee Nate Ion is taking his       treatment test next week. 

      Zoning/Code Enforcement – Report for Zoning given by Eric: Explained that zoning officer Regina DeLoe           has issued permits for a variety of signs, Walmart for a remodel, and possibly  two homes. Regina will provide        an update at next month’s morning meeting. 

      Township Manager- Announced that General Authority is in the process of researching and applying         for funding for the Mall WTP upgrade through Pennvest, and that a grant has been also applied for,           EADS engineers are going through the DEP permitting process also. 

4.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA \ACTION ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
Action Items
1. Mary and Manuel Nazario of 215 Halls Run Rd. spoke to the board about the ditches along Halls Run Rd near their house. The explained that water is coming from fields above their house and through their yard, to the ditch in front of their house. 

2. The board was presented with a request from Matt Edwards of Team Foster.org to use the bike trail for a bike event on August 13th, 2022, from 7:30AM-1:00PM for a fundraising event which raises funds to train P.T.S.D. dogs for veterans. Motion to approve made by Matt, second by Bob, 
(Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent).
3. The board was informed that Mike Erwin Sr wishes to remain active with the water and sewer dept and wants to take an active role in the Mall WTP upgrade, and Township Manager recommended that Mike be employed as a part time/as needed employee. Motion to approve made by Matt, second by Bob, (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent).
5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
             6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
              Matt McSparren commented that he supports sending our workers to a workday at the Venango                 County Fair Grounds to perform maintenance in preparation for the 4H fair. 

The meeting was adjourned with Matt McSparren  making the motion to adjourn and Bob Betzold seconding. All voted in favor at 10:57AM. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent). The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be July 28, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil

Township Manager 

